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Enforced disappearances  

62. The World Conference on Human Rights, welcoming the adoption by the 
General Assembly of the Declaration on the Protection of All Persons from 
Enforced Disappearance, calls upon all States to take effective legislative, 
administrative, judicial or other measures to prevent, terminate and punish 
acts of enforced disappaarances. The World Conference on Human Rights 
reaffirms that it is the duty of all States, under any circumstances, to make 
investigations whenever there is reason to believe that an enforced 
disappearance has taken place on a territory under their jurisdiction and, if 
allegations are confirmed, to prosecute its perpetrators. 

6. The rights of the disabled person 

63. The World Conference on Human Rights reaffirms that all human rights and 
fundamental freedoms are universal and thus unreservedly include persons with 
disabilities. Every person is born equal and has the same rights to life and 
welfare, education and work, living independently and active participation in 
all aspects of society. Any direct discrimination or other negative 
discriminatory treatment of a disabled person is therefore a violation of his 
or her rights. The World Conference on Human Rights calls on Governments, 
where necessary, to adopt or adjust legislation to assure access to these and 
ether rights for disabled persons. 

64. The place of disabled persons is everywhere. Persons.with disabilities 
should be guaranteed equal opportunity through the elimination of all socially 
determined barriers, be they phymical, financial, social or psychological, 
which exclude or restrict full participation in society. 

65. Recalling the World Programme of Action concerning Disabled Persons, 
adopted by the General As.sembly at its thirty-seventh session, the World 
Conference on Human Rights calls upon the General Assembly and the Economic 
and Social Council to adopt the draft standard rules on the equalization of 
opportunities for persons with disabilities, at their meetings in 1993. 

C. Cooperation, development and strengthening of human rights  

66. The World Conference on Human Rights recommends that priority be given to 
national and international action to promote democracy, development  and .human 
rights. 

67. Specialemphasis should be given to measures to assist in the 
strengthening and building of institutions relating to human rights, 
strengthening of a pluralistic civil society and the protection of groups 
which have been rendered vulnerable. In this context, assistance provided 
upon the request.of Governments for the conduct of free and fair elections, 
including assistance in the human rights aspects of elections and public 
information about elections, is of particular impottance. Equally important 
is the assistance to be given to the strengthening of the rule of law, the 
promotion of freedom of expression and the administration of justice, and to 
the real and effective participation of the people in the decision-making 
processes. 


